
 

 

 

April 3, 2013 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  Forbes was absent.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the March 20, 2013 meeting minutes.  Passineau seconded 
it.  Motion passed.  
 
Larry Cornellier from Madison Wisconsin was interested in having a stand in the Town to 
sell fireworks.  The Town is in an area that is at an extremely high risk of fires.  The Town 
has not allowed stands in the past and will not allow them currently. 
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the Certified Survey Map for Clear Water Bay Condo 
Addendum.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector’s report. 
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.   The Town will be having a Choose to Reuse 
day on June 8th from 9-1.  Billie-Jo is looking into getting high school volunteers to help 
that day.   
Wisconsin Pridestone has not paid their personal property from 2011 or 2012.  Spranger’s 
has not paid the personal property for 2012.  The Board told her to take them to small 
claims court to try and collect the money. 
 
Passineau received a complaint from a resident about horses leaving a mess on the road.  
The Board believes that there may be a State Statute against horses leaving messes on the 
road.  A letter will be sent to the horse owner to notify them they are required to clean up 
after their horses. 
 
Trial for John Sweet, 9420 Cty Rd Z, was held on March 27th.  He was found guilty for 
violation of the nuisance ordinance.  He was ordered to pay a fine of $1300 plus court costs. 
 
Truck traffic on Ten Mile Avenue has been warned against running on the Town roads over 
the weight limit.  
 
The annual meeting will be held on April 16, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.  A Town lawyer will be at 
the meeting to help the Board answer questions and discuss the judgment from the 
Building Inspector’s case on April 11, 2013. 
 
Correspondence was read. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid. Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 

Heeg made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 


